
BACKGROUND INFORMATION: 

On January 15, 2013 the County issued a Request for Proposal (RFP #13.0553) titled Bremner Growth 

Management Strategy-Public Engagement, Communications and Planning Program. 

The gravity of the March 22nd, 2016 decision by a majority of the current County Council to approve 

Bremner as the future Urban Service Area, is cited on page 6(ottoched) of the RFP by Oliver Wendell 

Holmes' famous quote: "A hundred years ofter we ore gone and forgotten, those who hove never heard 

of us will be living with the results of our actions". 

The planning process cited on page 7 (attached) in the RFP's Project Overview stated the successful 

bidders were to create "two distinct components": 

First, "we ore seeking an ... extensive public engagement that will appeal to a variety of stakeholders with 

a specific focus on citizens under the age of 25". 

Second, the planning process "will use the public input to generate and test various development 

scenarios based on their financial, social and environmental impacts". 

Identification of these two components of the RFP raise two important questions that require further 

explanation to all County stakeholders and tax payers: 

1. Why was the study's "specific focus on citizens under the age of 25" when this age group is

generally not a current stakeholder group that pays property taxes?

2. Why were more extensive efforts beyond open houses, not made to generate public input?

Finally, the question must be asked, why did the Background (1.1) portion of the Information and 

Instructions (1.0) section of the RFP, provide potential contractors with an "unsubstantiated" piece of 

information which they were expected to consider in the development of their bid? 

"The Sherwood Park boundary cannot be expanded due to the desire of the community to limit 

outward traditional residential sprawl beyond the existing boundary." 

This statement suggests that at least three additional questions must be asked: 

1. When and how, was the "desire of the community" regarding growth beyond Sherwood Park's

"existing boundary'' established?

2. Where are the survey instruments and statistical results to support this claim?

3. What was the rationale for providing this statement to potential contractors?

The public is entitled to a comprehensive, user friendly explanation of all historical studies, influences 

and decisions that resulted in council approving that an Area Concept Plan be developed for Bremner. 

Since the County's MDP was passed in 2007, the County's communications department has provided the 

public with link information and FAQ's on the County's website regarding the MDP, the two Growth 

Management Studies and the Capital Region Board. 

The Communications department has the resources necessary to bring information and people together 

in one place that would help the public understand how all of the pieces fit together. It also has the 

expertise necessary to expedite information from various sources to determine what information needs 

to be presented to the public, as well as how to present that information in a more user-friendly format. 
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